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New tree dispute laws to come into force next month

New laws allowing the Land and Environment Court to hear tree disputes between neighbours will come into force next week, Justice Brian Preston, the court’s Chief Judge, announced today.

Justice Preston said the Trees (Disputes Between Neighbours) Act 2006 would give the court the power to achieve cost effective resolutions to tree disputes between neighbours in urban areas. 

“In particular, the Act enables an owner of land to apply to the court
for an order to remedy, restrain or prevent damage to the owner’s property, or to prevent injury, as a consequence of a tree situated on adjoining land,” Justice Preston said. 

“The court will also be able to order compensation for damage already caused by a tree situated on adjoining land,” Justice Preston said.

The Act will come into force on Friday, February 2, 2007 and the court will accept applications from Monday, 5 February 2007. Application forms are available on the court’s web site, www.lawlink.nsw.gov.au/lec.

“The process is designed to be informal and inexpensive. The application fee for an individual will be $173 and $346 for a company.

“The Commissioners of the court will, in the first instance, try to help the parties reach agreement about how the particular tree problem could be resolved.

“The court’s Commissioners have undertaken an intensive training course on arboricultural issues and, in appropriate cases, specialist part-time Commissioners, who are professional arborists, will also assist the Court,” Justice Preston said.  

Justice Preston said he expected the first hearings and decisions under the new legislation would take place in mid-March. Hearings will be held at various suburban and regional local courthouses. Site inspections will be undertaken when they are necessary.

“The court’s emphasis is to avoid complex hearings. Legalism will be minimal,” Justice Preston concluded.
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